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May the blessing of the Infant Child 

bring you peace, joy, health and love!! 

 

Frank, Claudia, Rick, Carolyn, Patrick and Michael 
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Frankly Speaking 
 

This month I’ll be short and sweet……. 
 
As I mentioned in our November Newsletter, at the General Membership meeting on 
October 18th, a committee was named to conduct a review of our existing Investment 
Strategy.  The committee, led by Allen W., has completed their work and a summary 
letter can be seen on page 4 of this month’s Newsletter.  On behalf of the entire Council 
and myself, I want to thank Allen, Glenn and Rick for their due diligence on our behalf. 
 
Also in this issue, on page 5, is a Thank You letter we received from our dear friends at 
Freedom House.  We wanted to include letter especially because all the residents took 
the time to add their personal note to all of us. 
 
Until next month……….. 

 

We are in the midst of Advent and Christmas is quickly approaching.  Many of you probably 

have your homes all decorated, special Christmas cookies baked, and presents bought, 

wrapped, and hidden.  As the days pass, the anticipation in the hearts and minds of 

young children is palpable and almost unbearable.   

I’ve been getting the perennial question from my family and friends, “What do you want for 

Christmas?”  Note that the question isn’t “What do you need for Christmas?”  Every year I give the 

same answer:  “Peace on earth.  I want peace on earth this Christmas.”  There are a few other things 

on my list as well:  food for the hungry, shelter for the homeless, jobs for the unemployed, fair and 

equitable treatment of all people, and good health for everyone.  That’s not too much to ask for, is it? 

John the Baptizer wanted and hoped for many of the same things.  Many of the problems we have 

today John faced as well.   He lived in a land where poverty and violence were commonplace.  Like the 

prophets who came before him (and those who came after him), John called people to conversion.  

Ψ²ƘƻŜǾŜǊ Ƙŀǎ ǘǿƻ Ŏƭƻŀƪǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ǿƘƻ Ƙŀǎ ƴƻƴŜΦ  !ƴŘ ǿƘƻŜǾŜǊ Ƙŀǎ ŦƻƻŘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ 

Řƻ ƭƛƪŜǿƛǎŜΦΩ  9ǾŜƴ ǘŀȄ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘƻǊǎ ŎŀƳŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ōŀǇǘƛȊŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ ǎŀƛŘ ǘƻ ƘƛƳΣ Ψ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊΣ ǿƘŀǘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǿŜ 

ŘƻΚΩ 

IŜ ŀƴǎǿŜǊŜŘ ǘƘŜƳΣ Ψ{ǘƻǇ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƴƎ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǎ ǇǊŜǎŎǊƛōŜŘΦΩ  {ƻƭŘƛŜǊǎ ŀƭǎƻ ŀǎƪŜŘ ƘƛƳΣ Ψ!ƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ 

ƛǎ ƛǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ŘƻΚΩ  IŜ ǘƻƭŘ ǘƘŜƳΣ Ψ5ƻ ƴƻǘ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜ ŜȄǘƻǊǘƛƻƴΣ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ŦŀƭǎŜƭȅ ŀŎŎǳǎŜ ŀƴȅƻƴŜΣ ŀƴŘ ōŜ 

ǎŀǘƛǎŦƛŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ǿŀƎŜǎΦΩ 

John called the people of his time, and us as well, to share, treat others compassionately, and to be an 

example for others.  John, too, wanted peace on earth.  As we prepare ourselves for Christmas, let us 

all be reminded that the peace of Jesus is attainable…but it has to begin with us.   

Claudia 

http://www.peacebuttons.info/orderpp.htm
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On occasion, I’ve been asked to describe our Dignity Detroit faith community.  Our website states: 

Dignity Detroit is a faith community of gay, lesbian, bisexual, and transgender Catholics, their 
families and friends who unite to celebrate God's love for all persons. 
We are a community rich in diversity, that worships in an affirming and supportive setting. Ours 
is a ministry that speaks to us by offering an expression of faith and fellowship not experienced in 
other church situations. In this way, Dignity has helped many who have lost touch with the 
church to reaffirm and establish a relationship with God. 
Dignity envisions and works for unity, equality, and an end to all forms of hatred. Most 
importantly, we are devoted to nurturing faith and love through Christ, the Sacraments, and one 
another. 

To be sure, we are all of that…but we are so much more too!  Our Dignity Detroit community is spiritual 
and fun-loving, supportive and welcoming, family and friends, passionate and compassionate, Catholic 
and catholic and sometimes just a wee bit unconventional.  Most of all, however, we are a Servant 
Church.   

Throughout our 41-year history we have made it a point to “wash the feet” of our sisters and brothers.  
We have supported and continue to support (with prayers, good works, and monetary or food 
donations) the works of the Ruth Ellis Center, Affirmations LGBTQ community center, the Capuchin Soup 
Kitchen, Freedom House Detroit, and the IHM Sisters South African AIDS Outreach Ministry.  We are 
blessed, as well, to have a fairly large number of presider/priests who willingly give up a portion of their 
Sunday evening to celebrate Liturgy with us.  In return, as a small thank you, we “adopt” families from 
their parishes to be the recipients of our annual Giving Tree Program at Christmas.  To be honest, you 
never fail when there is a call for assistance. 

Most recently, we made Blessing Bags for our homeless brothers 
and sisters.  A Blessing Bag is simply a plastic Ziploc type bag filled 
with toiletries and nonperishables that you keep in your car to give 
to the homeless person you may encounter on the corner as you 
travel about.  The bags were filled with items donated by you and 
contained water, breakfast bars, apple sauce, cheese and crackers, 
pretzels, mints, peanut butter, trail mix, a first aid kit, tissues, 
notepad and pen, antibacterial wipes, plastic spoons, and napkins.  
Additionally, we included a note of encouragement and a list of 

social service agencies in our tri-county area.  Our goal was 100 bags! 

Once again you answered the call and provided all the necessary items to 
complete 121 Blessing Bags!   After Liturgy one evening a number of folks put 
together all the Bags, prayed over them, and asked God to bless those who would 
receive them.  The response of our community in donating and organizing the 
items, putting the Bags together, and then taking them for distribution was 
overwhelming.  I don’t know who is more blessed by this…those who receive the 
Bags or those who distribute them!   

Jesus has called us to be servants of all.  I am proud to be part of a community 
that really embodies the message of the One who loves without limits. 
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Mark your calendars!  
 

 
 
 

 
Meet-Up for December 
 
It was such a fun night last year we've been requested to do this event again. The 43rd 
Annual Noel Night in Midtown Detroit will be held on Saturday, December 5th from 5:00 
to 10:00 p.m. We will meet in front of the Detroit Institute of Arts on the driveway in front 
of the steps at 5:00 p.m. Arrive early to find parking and dress for the weather and be 
prepared to walk between venues. There will be various venues offering entertainment 
and shopping. If you have any questions contact Patrick Sharpe. 

 
 

Annual White Elephant Auction 
 
On Sunday, December 6th, we will have our 
Annual White Elephant Auction/Pizza Party.  
Your assignment is to find that buried treasure 
you have, that you just could not bring yourself 
to throw out.  Wrap it Christmas wrapping 

paper and bring it with you to Mass on that date.  The item will be 
auctioned off, sight unseen, to the highest bidder!  This has always been 
an evening of great fun.  It is very interesting and enjoyable to see what 
items make a return appearance.  Don’t forget to bring your checkbook 
with you on that date so that you can make a purchase or two yourself.  As 
always, there will be a few gifts that will be “plants” --- gift cards of various 
types.  You just never know what you will be purchasing. 
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Dignity Detroit offers community outreach for 
our less fortunate brothers & sisters at the 
Capuchin Soup Kitchen in Detroit. 
 
Our volunteer participation needs your help on 
the 2nd and 4th Friday each month between 
3:30 - 6:00pm. 
 
Please see Michael F. if you can help. 
 Thank You!!!                        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dignity Detroit meets every Sunday 
evening at 6:00 pm in Sacred Heart 
Chapel at Marygrove College.  

8425 W. McNichols @ Wyoming 
 

Contact us at: 
Postal Mail: P.O. Box 558, Royal Oak, MI 
48068-0558 
Voice-mail: 313-278-4786 
E-mail: dignitydetroit74@yahoo.com 
Website: www.dignitydetroit.org 

We are a 501 (c ) 3 organization 

Dignity Detroit meetings: 
Our meetings are open to all 

 

Council - 
Third Sunday every month @ 4:30 pm 

 
General Membership - 

Third Sunday of January, April, July and 

October, immediately after mass. 

 

DignityUSA: 
P.O. Box 376 

Medford, MA 02155-0376 
Phone: 800-877-8797 

E-mail: info@dignityusa.org 

 

Is your membership expiring 
soon? 

 
You can renew by logging on to the 
Dignity/USA website. If you don’t 
have access to a computer, 
renewal packets are available on 
the back table in the Chapel for 
you to mail in. 
 
Anyone who cannot afford the $50 
membership is encouraged to see 
any member of council for the 
confidential Angel’s Fund program. 
All you have to do is ask! 

 

Ken Wojciak  
 

Interior/exterior painting  

Free estimates  

313 - 319 - 7712  

KenWojciak@gmail.com  

                  


